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C l u b  C a l e n d a r
.

July 19th………..Kids Fishing Contest at Riverside Park 4:00 p.m.
July 27th …………….……….Meeting at the Clubhouse 7:30 p.m.  
Aug 10th…………….……Social Night at the Clubhouse 6:30p.m.
Aug 31st …………….………..Meeting at the Clubhouse 7:30 p.m.
Sept. 1st & 2nd...................................................................Riverblast 

NUASF E.E. Mecklenurg Environmental Scholarship
awarded to four recipients for the year 2006

By Ruth and Dave Mecklenburg
This is the seventh year that the New

Ulm Area Sport Fishermen (NUASF) EE.
Mecklenburg Environmental Scholarship
has given out scholarships to area stu-
dents interested in a career in the environ-
mental field.
As most members know, Earl
Mecklenburg was the father of one of our
longtime members, Dave Mecklenburg.
Dave’s dad grew up on a farm in Milford
Township and moved to New Ulm as an
adult.  In addition to his family and many
friends, education and the environment
were very important to him.  After Earl
died in 1998, his family decided to create
a scholarship to honor his memory.  So
Dave asked the NUASF club if we would
like to co-sponsor the program.  Since
our club is involved in many activities
supporting environmental causes, we wel-
comed the opportunity.

Every year the Mecklenburg family
makes a sizable donation and our club
has voted to match that donation.  In
addition, individual club members have
generously chosen to donate $5 when
renewing their memberships.  The schol-
arship fund has grown to the point that

last year we gave out two $500 scholar-
ships and  two $250 scholarships and this
year we were able to do the same.

Matthew Baier, the son of Randy and
Amy Baier, was
awarded $500.  He
is a graduate of
Springfield High
School  and plans
to attend South
Dakota State
University in the
fall, majoring in
Wildlife
Conservation and
Management.  Matt says that his love and
respect for nature came from his grandpa
and his dad.  Matt has built wood duck
houses, helped his dad take care of their
CRP and pond, helped with the
Cottonwood River cleanup, set up pheas-
ant feeders, and job shadowed with
Redwood County Wildlife Manager, Jeff
Zajac, where he did prescribed burns and
checked nests.  In addition to his environ-
mental activities, Matt is also a well-
rounded athlete, having been on the foot-
ball, wrestling, and baseball teams.  Matt
considers himself a person of many goals

and works hard to achieve them.
Another $500  was awarded to Dusty

VanThuyne, a graduate of Nicollet
High  School.   He is the son of Dale and
Cind VanThuyne  and  plans to
attend  Bemidji
State University
studying Wildlife
Management. Dusty
has a  great love of
nature.  While he
has a passion for
hunting and fishing,
he says  that  the
most important part
of being outdoors is spending time with
his  dad  and  brothers.   He  understands
the  importance of conservation 
and  protecting the habitat of our wildlife.
Because of this, he attended the
Wetlands  Rally  in St. Paul  to show sup-
port for ducks, clean water, and 
wetland preservation. Dusty’s many
activities included football, basketball, 
golf,  Science Club,  Science Olympiad,
and  Knowledge Bowl.  He was 
also nominated for the Triple A award.
He has many goals, but considers
furthering his education as the greatest
one.

A $250 scholar-
ship was awarded
to Shawn Witte, the
son of Gene and
Sue Witte.  Shawn
graduated  from
New  Ulm  Senior
High  School in
May and plans on
entering the

Matthew Baier Dusty Van Thuyne

Shawn Witte

            



The Hook Line and Sinker is published monthly by joyce
reese graphic design for the New Ulm Area Sport
Fishermen. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are
solely those of respective writers and not to be construed as
the opinion of the NUASF or its members. Send all correspon-
dence and submissions to New Ulm Area Sport Fishermen,
P.O. Box 294, New Ulm, MN 56073.

The NUASF Board
President - Scott Sparlin (359-2346); Vice-President -
Jerry Carlson (354-8869); Secretary - Ross Nelson
(354-8458) Treasurer - Tony Miller (354-2457); Board
Members: Jim Huelke (354-3654), Dave
Mecklenburg (794-7859), Ken Sutherland (354-
4140). 

General Trading
Company

• Automotive
• Industrial
• Agricultural

426 North Minnesota Street
New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-3145

Portable restrooms for job sites, festivals, parks,
street dances, cabins or anywhere a restroom is
needed. We also offer hand wash stations with
fresh water, soap and paper towels.

The cleanest restrooms in the business.

Jason Kuester
56554 - 446th Street New Ulm, MN 56073
Office 800-289-6428 • Cell 507-381-2041
Licensed, bonded and insured.  MPCA LIC. #2535

FARM & FLEET 
FARM • HARDWARE • AUTO • TOOLS

LAWN & GARDEN • PAINT • CLOTHING
1615 North State, New Ulm      359-2988

Offering Superior Auto Body Repairs,
Spray-in bedliners, and Full Service

Mechanical Shop

809 - 20th North, New Ulm   
507-233-4470

Hoffman Construction
Gravel – Excavation – 

Dozer Work
2231 South Broadway • New Ulm

507-359-4444

Commercial and Residential Appliances
Refrigeration and Cooling

Jesse Kral Cell 507-276-6797
622 North Jefferson Fax  507-354-7544

New Ulm, MN 56073           Res. 507-354-7864

From the President. . .
Well the 20 year celebration has come and gone and here’s to another 20 years.  It

was a great event and our special thanks goes out to Mike Studtmann for his work put-
ting together the program along with Mike Deinken and all the other volunteers who
were instrumental in making it happen as well.  

Fishing on the river is picking up again.  Several big cats have been caught by mem-
bers and I heard at least one member who did well on St. James Lake.  Lake
Washington, Dassel has also been good for walleye and northern pike.  Lake
Washington St. Peter has also been real good for nice bluegill.  I know members who
are doing well on Mille Lacs as well for nice perch and decent walleye.  So no excuses,
get out there and go fishing.

Our thanks to the Studtmann’s for their generosity with the Camp Courage kids.  It
was a great event again this year and the kids did very well catching fish.  It wasn’t 5
minutes and one of the campers had on a 4 lb. bass.  Several of the bass were caught as
well as some huge sunfish and one monster bullhead.  

Don’t forget about the big catfish tournament during Bavarian Blast at Riverside
Park.  For info on how to get in to the contest get hold of Mike Hasse.

If any club members have old pictures of either the Minnesota or Cottonwood Rivers
of any kind that have activity associated with them (or not) please get them to me.  I
am starting to collect pictures of the rivers for the Regional River History and
Information Center.  They can be fish you caught on the river as well.  I will then color
copy them and return the pictures to you.

It seems the MNDNR Fisheries is doing a study on Minnesota River Walleye and
they are in need of fish heads.  Yes I said heads, they will be examining a particular
bone that should reveal a lot of information about the fish and where it is from.  This is
in an attempt to better understand and manage the population in the future.  At the
present we are getting collection points set up at the bait shops.  All you need to put
your river walleye heads in a plastic bag and in the freezer and then contact the DNR
or get them to one of the distribution points.

Well I hope you all can beat the heat that’s a comin’ and I’ll see some of you on the
river

In the mean time get out to this next meeting and bring a friend.  We’ll have the fire
going and lots of things to discuss as always.

Steve Suess
Masonry

Block and Concrete Work Since 1977
631 South Front                 507--354-7234
New Ulm, MN 56073     Cell 507-276-3822

Free Estimates

“Your Fun Is Our Business”
Newsletter by e-mail form

Yes, I would like to receive my newsletter by e-mail.

Name_______________________________________________

e-mail address________________________________________

Fill out this form today and return it toRoss Nelson.



Hunting & Fishing Outfitters

Booking 406-395-4515                                                                  Eric Olson
Residence 406-265-4437                                                                    Box 23
Camp 306-773-7877                                                             Havre, MT 59501

Mr. K         Mr. O  Mr. D

Eric Olson 
Lake Diefenbaker

Saskatchewan, Canada

RRiivveerr  VVaalllleeyy
SSttoorraaggee  

416 North Valley • New Ulm
Weekly • Monthly

Annually
Gary Grosam

507-354-6033

SCVL SOUTH CENTRAL
VACUUM LOCATING

Professional Hydro-Vacuum Services
Specializing in locating utilities and cleaning: 

Road Culverts • Storm Drains • Lift Stations • Manholes
• Grain Pits • Conveyor Chutes • Motor Valve Boxes •

Car & Truck Wash Pits

Jason Kuester Res: 507-359-5791
56554 - 446th Street      Office: 507-354-3973
New Ulm, MN 56073       Cell: 507-381-2041

WWiittttee  FFlloooorr  CCoovveerriinngg  
Residential • Commercial
Guaranteed Installation

GGeennee  WWiittttee
600 So. Washington, New Ulm, MN 56073

550077--335544--44883333

SSSSLL  AAuuttoo  SSeerrvviiccee  CCeenntteerr
New Ulm’s complete

service station.
626 North Minnesota Street, 

New Ulm, MN 56073
507-354-2619

GGaarryy  SSpprreennggeerr
CCoonnssttrruuccttiioonn

Light Carpentry • Drywall Taping & Texturing 
Specializing in Drywall Repair

Gary Sprenger, Owner
New Ulm, MN 56073 • Phone 507-359-9358

Scholarship Continued from page 1

Natural  Resources  Program  at Central  Lakes College in Brainerd  this  fall.
Fishing, hunting, hiking, canoeing, and camping are among the  many  outdoor
activities that Shawn enjoys. He has camped in  the  Boundary Waters twice,
worked on  a  produce farm, tested water and soil for his Field Biology class, and
was an active member in the FFA.  Shawn has a keen interest for the environment
and understands the benefits of conservation.

The  other $250 scholarship recipient was Emily Guldan. A graduate of
New  Ulm  Cathedral  High School,  she is the daughter of  Dennis and Janice
Guldan. Emily plans to pursue Wildlife Biology at South Dakota State University
this fall.  During her high school years, she participated in 
golf,  drama, art council, SADD, and the school newspaper.
She was involved  in  various  community  service projects,
such as volunteering at  nursing homes,  homeless shelters, and
soup  kitchens.   Emily likes to spend her free time  in  the
woods  exploring or fishing in their pond.  She feels that all
aspects of a clean environment are important, because our
daily  lives are greatly affected, whether by the air  that  we
breathe, the water we drink, or the food we eat.  

We want to express sincere congratulations to these four young people and offer
best wishes for their future education and environmental pursuits.

Emily Guldan

Notes of interest from 
our last meeting
~ Our Camp Courage fishing outing at Studtmann’s Pond was, by all reports, reward-
ing and inspirational. There were 15 kids present catching big bass, bullheads and sun-
fish. Seven club members took time to help. A special thanks goes out  them.

~ Jerry Carlson is going to set up the food stand for the USPCA control dog qualifying

event, being held at DMLC July 17th .  He’ll need help between 9:00 AM & 4:00 PM.
Call Jerry if you can help.

~ Our club will be sponsoring a float for the Riverblast Flotilla Parade. We’ll need cre-
ative members to help put the thing together. More information will follow at future
meetings.

~We’re always looking for ways to cut expenses for the club. One of our members,
Steve Massey, has offered the services of one of the department at New Ulm Medical
Center to do our newsletter for a substantial reduction in cost, possibly more then 1/2
the price. Every little bit helps.

~ This month we made motions to donate $750 to CCMR /Riverblast & $200 to the
kids fishing contest, if its needed.
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PARKING LOT
MAINTENANCE 

FULLY INSURED

Lot Sweeping • Lot Striping
Snow Plowing • Construction Clean-up

Traffic Markings • Skid Load Work
Traction Control • Catch Basin Cleaning

Jason Kuester
56554 - 446th Street • New Ulm, MN 56073

Res. 507-359-5791
Office 507-354-3973
Cell 507-381-2041

BRING MUSIC TO YOUR LIFE
• Custom Home Systems • Antenna Systems
• Surround Sound • Wiring and Hookings

Glen Rasmussen
Office 354-5961 • Home 354-8748

Lumber • Hardware • Doors • Windows
Carpet & Flooring • Kitchen & Bath Cabinetry

Professional Installation • Gas Fireplaces
Pole Buildings • Paint & Decorating

Hwy 14 West   233-8440  New Ulm

Walt & Bev Luneburg, Owners
218 19th South • New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-2555

Rod’s Painting
Service 

Interior • Exterior Finishing
Rod Mueller

354-5513

301 First South Street
New Ulm, MN 56073

507-354-4914

Zinniel Electric
Electricity is our business...

our ONLY business!
507-794-7768       Sleepy Eye

Retzlaff
Marine & Tackle 

Johnson Outboards • Lund Boats
Spartan Trailers

Yamaha Outboard Motors
Newest in Fishing Tackle

Downtown New Ulm

“Your local Beer Guy”

Puhlmann
Lumber and Design

New Ulm Steel
& Recycling

                      


